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Spring has sprung at Jefferson Memorial Forest. The sea
of daffodils on the Red Trail are always the beautiful

welcoming of spring. Everyone has been busy preparing,
from flood cleanup, to program planning, to fundraising

for new projects. 
One of the last pieces of the West Louisville Outdoor

Recreation Initiative infrastructure plan is underway. The
redesign of the Shawnee Outdoor Learning Center

construction plans is expected to be complete by the end
of the summer with groundbreaking coming in the late

fall or early winter.  Stay tuned for the launch of our
capital campaign for the SOL Center and ways to get

involved.



NEW DEVELOPMENTS
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Volunteers joined our
Natural Areas Team at

Shawnee Park on March
19th to help with cleanup

along with partner
organizations (MSD,

ORSANCO, Olmsted Parks
Conservancy, and KWA).
Thanks to everyone who

participated!

Jefferson Memorial Forest
has partnered with the

Fairdale Library again this
season to bring storytime

and nature play to the
Welcome Center. They will

also have visits from the
bookmobile in April.



Friends of the Forest
Seed Library

Friends of the Forest
Seed Library

Welcome Center staff worked
with the Kentucky Native Plant
Society to setup a native seed
library in the Welcome Center.
Come visit to get some native

plant seeds!

NEW DEVELOPMENTS
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Jefferson Memorial Forest 
is proud to present

Jefferson Memorial Forest 
is proud to present

Tom Wallace has undergone many improvements over the past year and will
be getting a new playground this spring. We hope you will join us for the

ribbon cutting on May 28th at 11:00 am.
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Land Management Perspectives

The Land Management team has been busy
over this past winter – as usual! 

There was a great deal of flood cleanup
involved after the inclement weather.
Land Management cleaned along the Ohio
River at Caperton Swamp, Shawnee Park
and Kulmer Beach. The also had to deal
with flooding at Tom Wallace, where they
realigned the creek bed, removed the
bridge causing many of the flooding issues
and cleared culverts. The team maintained
trails throughout our city-owned Natural
Areas- this work involved repairing
washouts, erosion control, clearing
culverts and tree removal. 

In JMF - they repaired broken railings
along the Tulip Trail. At Paul Yost, Land
Management constructed and installed
hitching posts for equestrian use. They
built and installed two new benches on
the Red Trail. 

They pruned trees in recreation areas and
serviced and maintained equipment. 

In order to keep everyone safe, the team
completed First Aid and CPR / AED
training.

Thanks to the Natural Areas Land Management
Team for all they do and for making JMF and

our other natural areas accessible and
enjoyable for everyone!

VIEW FROM JEFFERSON MEMORIAL FOREST
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5.  What first made you want to work outdoors?
Jonathan:  I’ve worked outdoors my whole life.
It’s all I know.  I don’t think I would like an
indoors job.  

6. What is your favorite part of your job?
Jonathan: Freedom is what I like most about my
job.  Working outside and having various things
to do keeps it interesting!

7.  What is your favorite local green space?  
Jonathan: I love the Scotts Gap area, for the
remoteness

8.  Do you have a plant that you’re excited to come
across in nature?
Jonathan:  I like seeing the huge ferns that grow
in the woods

Thanks to Jonathan for sharing with us all a bit
about himself for our Spring Newsletter!

Staff Spotlight

1. Where did you grow up?
Jonathan: I grew up in Campbellsburg, Kentucky.

2. What drew you to the outdoors, both as a child
and now? 
Jonathan:  I loved playing outdoors as a kid -
riding bikes or playing in the woods.  I’m still
attracted to the outdoors and outdoor recreation
and like kayaking and mountain biking.  

3. What is a day like in your work with the
Natural Areas team?
Jonathan:  My day starts by opening gates at
6:30am.  Then comes cleaning of the buildings in
the Horine area and Welcome Center.
Depending on the season, we may mow different
natural areas properties.  I usually have a busy
day maintaining the natural areas and keeping
them looking good!

4. How did you get interested in your job?
Jonathan:  I’ve always loved the outdoors and
parks.

SERVICE 
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This spring we are getting to know
Jonathan Callis, a Park Worker II

with the Maintenance Team



UPCOMING EVENTS
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We hope you will join us for JMF’s annual
Forest Fest for a day of music, artists

booths, family activities, and food vendors.
It’s always a favorite day at the forest.

This event is made possible by the
generous sponsorship of Metro Council.
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Come out to the forest!



Hello

See you on the trails!
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Follow us!
Twitter/X:  https://x.com/wildernesslou1

Instagram:  https://www.instagram.com/wilderness_louisville/
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/wildernesslouisville/ 

https://www.instagram.com/wilderness_louisville/
https://x.com/wildernesslou1
https://www.instagram.com/wilderness_louisville/
https://www.facebook.com/wildernesslouisville/

